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Brown, Milton

From: Joelle Tessler
Sent: Friday, March 14, 2014 6:09 PM
To: NTIA
Subject: NTIA Announces Intent to Transition Key Internet Domain Name Functions

NTIA today announced its intent to transition key Internet domain name functions to the global multistakeholder 

community, and is asking the Internet Corporation for Assigned Names and Numbers (ICANN) to convene global 

stakeholders to develop a proposal to transition the current role played by NTIA in the coordination of the Internet’s 

domain name system (DNS).  

NTIA’s responsibility includes the procedural role of administering changes to the authoritative root zone file – the 

database containing the lists of names and addresses of all top-level domains – as well as serving as the historic steward 

of the DNS. NTIA currently contracts with ICANN to carry out the Internet Assigned Numbers Authority (IANA) functions 

and has a Cooperative Agreement with Verisign under which it performs related root zone management functions. 

Transitioning NTIA out of its role marks the final phase of the privatization of the DNS as outlined by the U.S. Government 

in 1997. 

Press release can be found here: 

http://www.ntia.doc.gov/press-release/2014/ntia-announces-intent-transition-key-internet-domain-name-functions 

 


